
From picturesque hillsides to postcard-worthy towns, 
Wyoming County is full of charm and history.

With the goal of improving the lives of residents, the 
Wyoming Foundation was created in 1976 by Dr. James 
MacCallum. Today, it continues to serve as a trusted 
partner to provide deep local knowledge and a vehicle 
through which individuals give to causes and organizations 
they care about. In addition to the work that the Wyoming 
Foundation does assisting generous individuals and 
families make a difference through their giving, each year 
it runs a competitive grants process where funding is 
distributed to support local nonprofit organizations.

In 2023, the Wyoming Foundation announced awards 
totaling more than $21,000 to six Wyoming County 
nonprofit organizations for its 2023 grant cycle. Grants 
were awarded to programs in Wyoming County with a 
preference for requests that either increase job readiness 
for youth or connect residents to the County’s arts and 
cultural gems. The awardees from the 2023 competitive 
grant process are listed below.

2023 Competitive Grants Cycle

Arts Council for Wyoming County
$3,360 for Wooly Wonders 3

Eagle Free Library
$2,025 for March into the Library

Perry Rotary Foundation/Perry Literacy 
Center
$2,000  for Perry Literacy Center

Shake on the Lake
$5,000 for Shake on the Lake 2023 Tour in 
Wyoming County

WNY Rural Area Health Education Center 
$4,007 for Teen Mental Health First Aid

Wyoming Free Circulating Library
$4,876 for Bringing Wyoming Together!
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2023



Thank you to our clients who make this work possible!
Anonymous (3)
Mr. & Mrs. David Almeter
Mr. & Mrs. Michael N. Almeter
Mr. Richard F. Anderson
Apex Paper Box Co.
Mr. Lawrence Appleby*
Ms. Cynthia Appleton
Attica Veterinary Associates, P.C.
Bank of Castile
Mrs. MaeLuise Barkin
Mr. Christopher Basty and 
 Ms. Angela Gonzalez-Basty
Mr. Irving and Mrs. Carolyn Beitz
Ms. Ruth Bennett
Ms. Nancy G. Berg
Mr. Gerald R. and Mrs. Bridget M. Bertoldo
Mr. Denis and Mrs. Nancy Berwanger
Ms. Adrianna Betts
Mr. David and Mrs. Ella Boxler
Ms. Sara Van Arsdale Bliss*
Mr. Louis and Mrs. Barbara Boyer
Mr. Daniel J. and Mrs. Jean M. Burling
Ms. Helen Burlingham
Mr. Harold Bush and 
 Mrs. Frances Hill Bush
Byrncliff Resort & Conference Center
Mr. Kevin and Mrs. Gwen Carlson
Mr. James Cheesman
Ms. Nancy and Ms. Kim Clark
Mrs. Ginger Comstock
Ms. Anne Conable
Ms. Edith Conable
Ms. Margaret Conable and 
 Mr. Kevin Crandell
Ms. Mary Conable
Mr. Gerald and Mrs. Janet Coveny
Mr. David Cox
Ms. Frances Cox
Dr. Joseph Craddock
Margaret Dadd, Esq.
Mr. Jean Davis*
Mr. Calvin S. De Golyer, Jr.
Ms. Marie Elena Deeney
Mr. and Mrs. David N. DeLavergne
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Dewey
Dr. Gerard Diesfeld
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Lynelle Dixon
Ms. Barbara Dominesey
Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Laura Dutton
Mr. Owen and Mrs. Judith Eddy
Mr. Norman Effman
Mr. Donald T. and 
 Mrs. Melissa A. Eichenauer
Emerling Farms LLC

Mr. John and Mrs. Elizabeth Emerling
Excel Fence, Inc.
Ms. Donna M. Ferry
Mr. Robert Firestine
Five Star Bank
Mr. Theron Foote
Mr. F. Robert and Mrs. Marian Foster*
Mr. James and Mrs. Marjorie Fulmer
Scott A. Gardner
Gillen & Wellman
Mr. James F. Gillen
Dr. Grant Golden and 
 Ms. Deborah Goldman
Stephen R. and Brandi B. Graham
Mr. David Granger
Greene Family Trust
Greene Van Arsdale Foundation
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Patricia Griffith
Ms. Candice Hale
Mr. James and Mrs. Gertrude Hardie
Ms. Joan M. Harrison
Healing Hands Massage & Spa, LLC
Mr. Vincent Hemming
Mr. Stuart and Mrs. Janis Hempel
Ms. Susan Herrnstein*
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Marcia Horton
Mr. Ralph and Ms. Kathryn 
Houseknecht
Ms. Jacqueline Hoyt
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Jean Hulme
Ms. Terri Humberstone
Ms. Gail Humphrey
Ms. Patricia Humphrey
Ms. Michele Iannello-Ward 
In Site: Architecture, LLP
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Carol Johnson
Mr. Edward Jurkowski and 
 Mr. John Harris
Mr. Robert Kelley*
Ms. Colleen Kennedy
Kibbe King & Moran Attys
Mr. Keith D. and Mrs. Mary E. Kibler
Mr. Timothy J. Kibler
Ms. Doris Kirsch
Mr. Hans R. and Mrs. Leslie A. Kunze
Ms. Sandra Kushner
Ms. Laura Lane
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Lane
Dr. Rodney and Mrs. Mari Logan
Mrs. Mari and Mr. Rodney Logan
Mr. Timothy and Mrs. Carolyn Lyons
Mr. John MacCallum
Mr. Thomas Maimone
Ms. Cheryl Mayer

Ms. Elizabeth McCormick
Ms. Patricia Meek
Ms. Nancy Meissel
Ms. Joyce Metcalf
Ms. Cheryl Miller
Mr. Patrick and Mrs. Dolores Miller
Mr. Richard Miller*
Mr. Hans and 
 Mrs. Rosemarie Moeller
Mr. Michael Mohun
Ms. Joan B. Mokdessi
Mr. Paul E. Mokdessi
Mr. Timothy F. and 
 Mrs. Rosemary K. Moran
Morton Salt
Mrs. Barbara Myers
Dr. Thaddeus Naprawa
Mr. David H. Nelson, Esq.
Jean Nuwer
Donald O’Geen, Esq.
Mr. Eric Parker
Harold Parker*
Ms. Ruth Parker
Ms. Audrey Parmele
Ms. Vera Parmiter*
Ms. Suzanne L. Phillips
Ms. Linda Purdy
Dr. J. Thomas and Mrs. Mary Reagan
Ms. M. Michele Rechberger
Adele Redfern
Ms. Susan Reding
Mr. Edward Reska
Robinson and Hackemer Funeral 
Home, Inc.
Mr. Wayne A. and Mrs. Joan A. Sage
Mary Schinner
Ms. Jane A.C. Schmieder, Esq.
Ms. Deborah Graham Schmit
Ms. Gail Seamans
The Mark L. Serventi Family 
Foundation
Ms. Gail Shadbolt
Ms. Kay Sheehan
Silver Lake Institute
Mr. John and Mrs. Elaine Sluka
Mr. Allan Smith
Ms. Eleanor Smith
Southview Farm L.P.
Spectrum Human Services
Dr. William and Mrs. Sheila Stavisky
Mr. Mark E. Strome
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Beverly Strusa
Ms. Lorraine Sturm
Ms. Jacqueline Swaby



We appreciate your continued support!

Setting the Stage Through Strategic Planning

Richard & Nancy Swanson
Swiss Valley Farms LLC
Mr. Eric J. Szucs
Mr. Charles L. Van Arsdale*
Mr. George VanArsdale and 
 Ms. Elizabeth Osta

Ms. Georgiana Van Arsdale*
Mr. James H. Van Arsdale IV
Ms. Suzanne Van Arsdale
Mr. Richard and Mrs. Maria Walczak
Mr. Frank and Mrs. Margaret Walkley
Ward & Kutzuba PLLC

Mrs. Anne R. Weidman*
Mr. Ronald Wert
Mr. Kevin Zeches
Ms. Cory Zoeller

* Deceased

In June, Wyoming Foundation Council members 
met at the Wyoming County Agriculture and 
Business Center in Warsaw, with some members 
joining virtually, for a strategic planning session. 

During the half-day workshop, consultants 
Tracy Sawicki and Glenda Cadwallader, who 
specialize in understanding rural communities, 
led Council members in a discussion about the 
Wyoming Foundation’s impact over the past decade, the current 
status of Wyoming County and proposed new opportunities for 
the Council to consider. 

The new strategic plan —the first in a decade— will be approved 
later this year and will be rolled out in 2024. The plan will 
inform the work of the Wyoming Foundation, including its 2024 
competitive grants process.

In May, the Wyoming Foundation and the Allegany 
County Area Foundation hosted a special event at 
the Humphrey Nature Center at Letchworth State 
Park called Impact Toolkit: A Key to Successful 
Capacity Building for Rural Nonprofits. 

Dozens of representatives across Allegany and 
Wyoming counties were in attendance to learn about 
various capacity building topics such as grantmaking/
grant writing, strategic planning, and building a board.

Pictured above are Council members, from left: 
Jamie Pankow, Maria Walczak, Scott Gardner, 

Chair; and Jennifer Tyczka. Other Council members 
include: Emily Conable; Margaret Dadd; 

Pilar McKay, Vice Chair; Daryl McLaughlin; 
and Linda Purdy, Secretary/Treasurer.



P.O. Box 6
Warsaw, NY 14569

Featured GRANTEE

A 2022 grant from the Wyoming Foundation 
supported the Wooly Wonders project at the 
Arts Council for Wyoming County, allowing the 
organization to reach people tinterested in fiber arts 
programming but did not have the funds to do so.

“The Wooly Wonders grant from Wyoming 
Foundation has allowed us to engage with a growing 
number of people in the community, including 
learning and experienced fiber artists, shepherds, and 
fiber vendors and teachers,” said Linda Franke, Grants 
and Educational Outreach Coordinator, Arts Council 
for Wyoming County. “Taking a fleece from sheep to 
finished project is a time-consuming process and has 
allowed us to get to know these people well and learn 
about what they need from — and what they bring 
to—the community. We have expanded from adults 
only in our first year to teens in the school this year, 
and hope to include seniors and others experiencing 
social isolation in the upcoming year.”

Arts Council for 
Wyoming County

Pictured left: Wyoming County teens dye wool in Wooly 
Wonders program


